Dear mayor and council members

I am representing the 6 out of 10 households on Helmer Ave of the original petition of July 2019.

We would like to please ask that you vote in favor of the original petition of July 2019, to have no parking restrictions between 8 am and 5 pm Monday to Friday on Helmer Ave.

We are still facing the same issues on the street and we do not see any improvement.

I have made numerous calls to have parking enforcement to address the issues.

## Examples

- 1. Cars parked wrong way.
- 2. Encroaching our driveways.
- 3. Park overnight during winter season
- 4. Park over 3 hrs.

And to this day we are still dealing with litter left behind.

- 1. Cigarette butts.
- 2. PPE masks
- 3. Lunch litter etc.

After all the promises that were made by Eagle Terrace nothing has changed.

The residents on Helmer Ave deserve a change for the better. A vote in favor would be in the right direction.

**Best Regards** 

Dean McNeil 262 Helmer Ave, Newmarket, ON